
  

 
 

 

 
 

 

From the Director’s Desk... 
PROTECT YOURSELF FROM COVID-19 SCAMS 

 

What scams should you know about? 
 

Unfortunately, there are scammers who will take advantage of the current situation and 
try to trick you out of your money and personal information. Don’t be fooled! 
 

If you receive calls, emails, or other communications claiming to be from the U.S.     
Treasury Department, the Internal Revenue Service, the Social Security Administration, 
or another government agency offering COVID-19 related grants or economic impact 
payments in exchange for personal financial information, or an advance fee, or charge of 
any kind, including the purchase of gift cards, please do not respond. These are scams.  
 
 
 
 

 
Below are some of the scams we know about, but there can be many variations:  

 

• The Inspector General of Social Security is warning the public about fraudulent letters 
threatening suspension of Social Security benefits due to COVID-19-related office        
closures. They will not suspend or discontinue benefits because their offices are closed 
to the public for in-person service.  

 

• The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Office of Inspector General 
is alerting the public about fraud schemes related to COVID-19. For example,           
scammers are offering COVID-19 tests to Medicare beneficiaries in exchange for        
personal details, including Medicare information. However, the services are                  
unapproved and  illegitimate. Learn about this and other COVID-19 fraud at https://
oig.hhs.gov/coronavirus/. Report fraud at National Center for Disaster Fraud Hotline 
(866)720-5721 or disaster@leo.gov. 
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New Patients Welcome 
Chatham Podiatry 

CECILIA G. MOORE, D.P.M., FACFAS 
Orthotics for all ages • Plantar fasciitis • Painful feet • Ingrown toenails

Flat feet / Fallen arches • Stress fractures of the foot
Tendonitis • Fungal toenails • Plantar warts • Diabetic foot care

SURGICAL CORRECTION OF: Bunions - Hammer Toes
Bone Spurs - Neuromas - Excision of soft tissue masses

CALL 508-945-8720 TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT 
1245A Main Street, Chatham

We are always available! A nurse is on call 24 hours a day, seven days a week,
ready to answer your questions and hear your concerns. 

SERVICES: PROFESSIONAL ASSESSMENT, NURSING CARE,
HOME HEALTH CARE, HOMEMAKING, COMPANIONSHIP

For more information call: 508-385-1855 | www.pnhccc.com
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 Town of Chatham Annual Town Election 
 

Thursday, June 25th from 12:00 – 6:00 p.m. 
at the Chatham Community Center 

 

Early Ballot Applications Now Available at: 
https://www.chatham-ma.gov/town-clerk  

 

Click on “Early Ballot Application”.  Once completed the form may be  
e-mailed, faxed, or snail mailed to the Town Clerk:   

 

Julie S. Smith, MMC/CMMC 
Chatham Town Clerk 
549 Main Street 
Chatham, MA 02633 
 

(508)945-0752 (fax) 
 

jsmith@chatham-ma.gov (e-mail) 
 

Call (508)945-5101 for more information.  

Hello from SHINE: 
I hope you are all staying healthy and looking forward to the warmer weather. If your SHINE counselor is not 
yet accessible at your COA, SHINE can still be reached by telephone M-F. If you have any questions about 
your health or prescription coverage, please feel free to give me a call at 508-375-6762. 
 

As you can imagine, things are changing every day.  It can be difficult to keep up with all the information. 
Here are some key coverage updates with regards to Medicare and COVID-19. 
 

Medicare covers related needs 
•Medicare covers the lab tests for COVID-19. You pay no out-of-pocket costs. 

•Medicare covers all medically necessary hospitalizations. This includes if you're diagnosed with COVID-19 
and might otherwise have been discharged from the hospital after an inpatient stay, but instead you need to 
stay in the hospital under quarantine. 

•At this time, there's no vaccine for COVID-19. However, if one becomes available, it will be covered by all 
Medicare Prescription Drug Plans (Part D).  

•If you have a Medicare Advantage Plan, you have access to these same benefits. Medicare allows these plans 
to waive cost-sharing for COVID-19 lab tests. Many plans offer additional telehealth benefits beyond the 
ones described below. Check with your plan about your coverage and costs. 

•Scammers may use the coronavirus national emergency to take advantage of people while they’re distracted. 
As always, guard your Medicare card like a credit card, check Medicare claims summary forms for errors, 
and if someone calls asking for your Medicare Number, hang up! 

 
 

Also, Medicare supplement plans have continuous open enrollment. If you feel you need additional coverage     
to your Medicare, to cover Medicare out of pocket costs, plans are available. You can call SHINE for more      
information. 
 

FOR MASSHEALTH MEMBERS: 
You will not lose your MassHealth coverage during the COVID-19 national emergency. If you have       
received a notice in the mail that your coverage is ending on or after March 18, your coverage is       
protected and will not end during the national emergency. You do not need to send in any additional 
paperwork to keep your coverage. If you have any questions regarding this, you can call the SHINE  
office at 508-375-6762. 
 

Stay Well. 
Tracey Benson 
SHINE Program Manager for Cape Cod and the Islands 


